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March Elk of the Month –                                                                                    

       Wil Thomas 
My choice for March Elk of the Month is                    
Wilfred [Wil] Thomas. He has been 
Trustee for 5 years, Building Hall Director, 
House Committee, Task Force of the 
Queen of Hearts, Rebuilt the seats on the 
Officers chairs, and is always willing to 
help and volunteer.  

Please thank Wil for all his help and service that he has 
provided to this Lodge. 
 
Manny Martinez Exalted Ruler 
 
 



  

     

                              February 5th started with the Super Bowl Party at 
the Lodge with mostly Atlanta fans, only 5 of us were New England 
fans [New England won].  Everyone had a fun time with hotdogs, 
chile [spelled New Mexico style] and potluck goodies. On the 11th 
fun, food, drinks, and dancing were had by all at the Chinese New 
Year’s Party. The Pancake Breakfast on the 12th was attended by 
many you can’t beat the price. Where can you get 2nds, 3rds or 
4ths serving, orange juice, coffee, and dessert for $12?   
On the 23rd is Election of Officers, and Piggy Bank Night, bring your 
bank and get a free meal. 
 
March 9th is Old Timers Night; you were mailed a letter to come 
and receive your old timers pin. No St. Patrick’s dinner dance on 
11th.  On the18th the PER Chicken Dinner. On the 24th is the ER 
Roast.  No Casino night on the 25th. 
 
As my year as Exalted Ruler comes to a close at the end of March; 
I look back at the last twelve months and find that the help of all 
the Volunteers, Officers, PERs, Committee Chairpersons, Lodge 
Manager, Chef and help, and the Members of this Lodge made this 
year a “Year Kris & I will Never Forget”. It was a great honor for us 
to represent Auburn Elks Lodge 1691 to the places Kris & I went, 
and to the people we met. I thank you all for the support, kindness, 
and always willing to help when we asked. 
 
As the next ERs follow please make their tenure as enjoyable and 
gratifying as mine. 
 
Thank You, 
Manny Martinez  
Exalted Ruler 
 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the proceeding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Bill Clark 

530-274-1617 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

                       2016 - 2017 OFFICERS 

  Exalted Ruler:          Manny Martinez 

  Leading Knight:       Rhonda Rogers 

  Loyal Knight:          Chuck Cramer 

  Lecturing Knight:    Jack Meylink 

  Esquire:                    Wayne Helley 

  Inner Guard:            Wanda Nordstrom 

  Secretary:                  Bob Oles 

  Treasure:                  Mark Caplik  

  Chaplain:                                       Chuck Cooper 

  Tiler:                         Rex Goldthread 

  Organist:               Linda Wismar 

  

Trustees: 
1.  Dempsey Billey 

2.  John Maderios 

3.  Warren Manley 

4.  Dennis Koehn 

5.  Royce Birks 

      Exalted Ruler’s Message 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
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As we enter March we have a change going on.  In the Bar area, we lost 
our Bartender Chuck Cramer as he has moved to Southern California.  
He will be missed. 
 
We have cancelled the St Patrick’s Dinner for March 11th so make sure 
to get your Corn Beef & Cabbage fix at our March Birthday Dinner on 
March 3rd. 
 
All of you budding Poets are invited to present your original 
poetry, March 31st, following the Pizza and Spaghetti dinner on March 
31st. 
 
Now for the business part, in March we start with our St Patrick’s Day 
Birthday Dinner on March 3rd featuring Corn Beef and Cabbage with 
Fried Cod followed by The Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast from 
9 am to 11:30 am featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar and Rex’s Famous Gin 
Fizzes on Sunday March 12th.  Next, we have PER Fried Chicken dinner 
on March 18th followed by the ER Roast on March 24th.   We end the 
month with The Elks All You Can Eat Pizza, Spaghetti and Salad Dinner 
with Orientation and following dinner Share Your Original Poetry on 
March 31st. 
 
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every Wednesday we 
have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 

 

                               Chaplain Chuck Cooper 

 

Dear Lord,  

Help us to accept people the way they are, to have the right judgment 

and to be a loving, caring, compassionate, and respectful person to 

those people who we find difficult to like. As each day goes by help us 

to appreciate the friends and family who love us. 

AMEN 
GOD BLESS AMERICA GOD BLESS OUR LODGE     GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 member’s monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 
Call Bill Clark for Advertising 530-274-1617 

 

AUBURN ELKS LODGE 
ATTACKED BY 
DRAGONS… 
 
Saturday, February 11th saw the Auburn Elks 
Lodge draped in Colorful Lanterns, Fans, 
Roosters black and red linens with fortune 
cookies and a delicious cuisine prepared by our 
chef Scott. Dragons were everywhere.  They 
were on the walls, windows and hung from the 
ceiling. 
 
Asian dressed guests danced to the music of 
“The Dream Team” and were served cocktails 
by our own Vickie Hobson, who served as our 
cocktail waitress. 
 
We “passed the basket” to collect 
contributions for the spring trip to the Reno 
Veterans Hospital where Elk members visit 
with the patients and provide a Bar B Que with 
hamburgers, hot dogs and sodas.      The Vets 
love the company and we treasure the 
experience.  Our guests generously donated 
$376.00 for the Vets luncheon.  It is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Beautiful jewelry which was contributed by 
Diana Beggs and a diamond ring contributed by 
Ropers Jewelers were won by three very lucky 
guests. 
 
I want to thank the members of the team that 
did all the work to create a fabulous evening 
for our 75 guests. Barbara and Bob Espinosa, 
Kris and Manny Martinez, Maralee 
Gouldthread, Ann Marie Gilman, Patty 
Pelzman, Carol Van Ness, John Birks, Judi 
Billey, and Anita Miller.   
 
Thank you, Royce Birks 
 

 Message 



 

 

 
            

 
 

 
                                                           
 

                         

             
 
 
 
 

                       From the Secretary   

                                  Bob Oles 
 

After a six-week absence, due to illness, I was allowed to come home in 
mid-February where the nursing staff is adequate and the food is superior.  
It is nice to be in my own bed for a change.   
 
I am pleased to announce that the Lodge did not fall apart in my absence 
and most everything critical that needed to be accomplished was, in fact, 
accomplished.   
 
With the assistance of many wonderful Elks and ladies, the 2017-18 dues 
notices were mailed and special thanks goes to ER Manny, Leading Knight 
Rhonda, PER Yvonne Edwards, Members Larry LaVerne and Paula Celick, 
and faithful Elks' ladies, Val Provan, Vicki Harris, Patty Pelzman, and my 
wife, Murriel.  You might have noticed that there was an slight increase in 
dues - a mere half dollar - due to an increase in Grand Lodge insurance 
which we are required to pass along to the members.  Several of you have 
already mailed in your 2017-18 dues and we will have your new cards to 
you prior to the first of April.   
 
Old Timers Nite will be held on March 9th, this is the meeting where we 
honor those long-time members, in five year increments, beginning with 
20 years.  A list of the Old Timers was printed in the February bulletin.   
 
Special thanks go to Jimmy Louis for stepping in to take the minutes in my 
absence and to PER Gene Henggeler and PDDGER Dave Provan for 
handling my Secretary/Treasurer duties at DDGER Sharon Bettencourt's 
Clinic held in Auburn in January.  Thanks also goes to Elk members too 
numerous to mention who have visited, called and offered assistance.  
Your good wishes are truly appreciated as I continue with my healing.     
 
If you need to contact me, my phone number is (916)798-6591, and email 
is rfoles@sbcglobal.net.   
 
Robert F. Oles, PDDGER 
Lodge Secretary 
 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 

Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st 
Wednesday each month at 9:00am. The next 
one is on March 1st. 
 
In February, we did some general cleanup 
inside outside, sprayed, weeds, clean around 
Bar-B-Q, vacuum carpet, cleaned margarita 
machine, popcorn machine, cleaned doors 
inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
cleaned and dusted Pool Table, cleaned 
windows, cleaned lobby, cleaned down stairs, 
filled salt & pepper shakers, filled catsup 
bottles, cleaned kitchen, cleaned floor drains, 
and much, much more. 
The Lodge would like to thank the members 
that worked in December:  PER Dick Robart, 
PER Bob Espinosa, Exalted Ruler Manny 
Martinez, Leading Knight Rhonda Rogers, 
Lecturing Knight Jack Meylink, Tiller Rex 
Gouldthread, Trustee Warren Manley, Tom 
Eastman, Bill McPeak, Richard Fuller, Henry 
Tukloff, Cedric O’Hern, Pete Biersteker, Ron 
Bailey, Rudy Pelzman, Jim Dodson, Jim Harris, 
Remy Giannini, Jimmy Mullenix, Ed 
Rodriguez, Jack Crawford and Mike Van Hook 
 
Turnout was very good, but we could always 
use more help.  Please come out and give us a 
hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 

 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

Pizza, Spaghetti and Poetry Night 
  
All of you budding poets are invited to present your original poetry, March 
31st, following the Pizza and Spaghetti dinner.  I know that there are some of 
you folks that have written original verse and just need a place to make it 
public.  This is your chance to show off your skills.  As the dinner winds down, 
I will announce that we are starting the readings. Those that have poetry to 
share will be asked to raise their hands so that I may have each one come 
forward, to the microphone, to share their writing.  This will be a lot of fun 
and a wonderful opportunity to read your poetry to an appreciative 
audience.  For more information contact Larry LaVerne at 530-885-1428 or 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 

mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


 
 

Butcher Block 
 

Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday March 3, 2017 

Birthday Dinner 
Corn Beef & Cabbage 

Battered Fried Cod w/ Tartar Sauce 
Boiled Red Potatoes, Seasonal Vegetables 

Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 
 

Thursday March 9, 2017 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday March 12, 2017 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Biscuits & gravy 

Hash Browns 
 

Saturday March 18, 2017 
PER Chicken Dinner served Family Style 

Country Fried Chicken 
Mashed Potatoes w/Country Gravy 
Green Beans, Salad and Hot Biscuits 

 
Thursday March 23, 2017 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday March 24, 2017 

ER Roast 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday March 31, 2017 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Butcher Block 
 

  From the Station of the    
  Leading Knight 

                               

 Rhonda Rogers 

 
Hi all, 
 
I want to thank outgoing Exalted Ruler Manny 
Martinez for serving his year 2016-2017. I am 
looking forward to continuing the positive energy 
that Manny has started.  Come celebrate his year 
with food, friends and funny stories ER Manny’s 
Roast Mar 24th. 
 
The Lodge is full of people with lots of energy and 
new ideas. I have had several people come up with 
suggestions. Jump in and get together with other 
members to bring variety to our events.  If you are 
excited about something, others probably will be 
too. Make it happen. 
 
The more you get involved with the Elks, the more 
you get out of your membership.  Come be a part of 
the Elks camaraderie and truly realize the meaning 
of Elkdom. 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Leading Knight 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Veterans Corner 
 
As we enter the month of March, we need to renew our efforts towards helping our Veteran friends in the 
new Elk year.  Remember, you can designate a donation amount of your choosing in your annual dues towards 
the Auburn Elks Veterans fund.  As I stated last month just line through a section you are not donating to and 
write over it "Auburn Veterans Fund."  Then insert the amount you would like to donate.  Again, that is a great 
and selfless way to help our Veterans.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
Next up is our annual trip to the Reno Veterans hospital, 975 Kermin Ave, Reno, NV 89502.  The plan is to 
have the BBQ luncheon on Friday, May 12, 2017.  Won't you join us?  This is always a very rewarding 
experience for our volunteers.  Though we provide the Veterans there a good BBQ luncheon, the focus is on 
visiting with these men and women who reside there, as most of them, this will be their last 
home.  Remember, we meet at the Lodge at 8 am on the 12th and then carpool/caravan to the Reno VA 
hospital arriving about 10 am to set up.  We serve lunch between 11:30 and noon.  After everyone is served 
the volunteers get to eat if there is enough food leftover.  So far, we have always been able to feed our 
wonderful volunteers.  Some like to stay later in Reno to enjoy the gaming opportunities that are available 
while the rest of us return to Auburn.  We're usually back by 4 pm.  What a way to spend a Saturday.  Let me 
know if you would like to help us. 
 
At a recent event held at the Elks Lodge a rather sizeable donation of more than $350 was made to our 
Veterans Fund. This will go a long way towards paying for our luncheon at the Reno VA hospital.  Thank you, 
Royce Burks, and her team who put on the Chinese New Year’s dinner and dance.  
 
Don't forget our "Treats for Troops" program.  You can donate items and/or money anytime at the Lodge, or 
see Elaine Jenanyan.  The Wreaths Across America program is in full swing now selling wreaths for 2017.  Look 
for a brochure in the Lodge or contact Paula Celick at 530.885.1428. 
 
We still have military personnel in harm’s way in the Middle East.  Please keep them in your prayers.  Many of 
those serving have families here in the USA.  Remember them as well.  
 
God bless America, our Veterans, as well as our families throughout Elkdom. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
(530) 886-8499 
laketahoe@att.net 
 

TREATS FOR TROOPS 



 

 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 Birthdays 

April, the month off welcoming Spring, of 
warmer weather and cherry blossoms, 
which is the theme of the April Birthday 
Dinner. . .” ASIAN FLING – CHERRY 
BLOSSOM TIME”.  The Auburn Elks Lodge 
would like the April Birthday members to 
join us in celebrating your “special day” on 
April 7, 2017. 
 
Here’s how it works:  If you are a member 
with a birthday in April, you will receive an 
invitation, which includes a dinner voucher 
and a free drink ticket.  Take your voucher 
to the Lodge and turn it in for a ticket.  You 
then select a table and seat from the seating 
chart.  Tickets can also be purchased for 
spouses and guests.  
 
THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS AND 
GUESTS.  PLEASE REMEMBER THAT 
RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED AND 
SELECTED SEATING COMES FIRST. 
 
The dinner menu will be:  Teriyaki Glazed 
Chicken, Kahlua Pulled Pork, Asian Fried 
Rich, Seasonal Fresh Vegetables (Chef’ 
Choice), Salad Bar, Hot Rolls, and Dessert.  
The Price is $15.00 per person. 
 
Not only will Elk members with a birthday in 

April be honored, but Elk anniversaries in 

April will also be honored.   Throughout the 

evening, there will be raffle drawings 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

                     

                       

 

 

                                Lecturing Knight – Jack Meylink 
                                Sickness and Distress and Lodge of Sorrow 
 
 

Sickness and Distress 
Anita Miller fractured her shoulder. She is back at Lodge events now 
but the healing process has been painful. 
 
Bud Luse’s treatment for low blood platelets continues and 
frequency have been increased. 
 
Ed Bourne PER from Grass Valley admitted to hospital for 
observation. 
 
Paula Celick underwent lower back surgery on February 18th.  She 
is recovering now and in good spirits but it will be an extended 
period of time before she can walk enough to be back at the Lodge. 
 
Marcy Bane, wife of Lodge member Michael Bane, was scheduled 
for left ankle surgery February 24th. 
 

Lodge of Sorrow 
Shelly Jo Milinichik, daughter of PER Jim Boston, passed away 
January 6th in Tulsa Oklahoma. 
 
John Hawkins, husband of Lodge member Karen Hawkins, passed 
away January 20th of natural causes. 
Lodge member, Gary Batterman, passed away February 6th after an 
extended hospital stay. 
 
Lodge member, Gary Batterman, passed away February 6th after an 
extended hospital stay. 

 

 



         

  

 

 

 

  
  
  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 January Pool Results 

Jan. 4th. 
1st.  Remy Giannini / Al Hewitt 
2nd.  Fred Jones / Roger Imsdahl 
3rd.  Pete Biersteker / Ed Bourne 
Attendees: 
Bill McPeak / Bill Costa 
Gary Bergquist / Ron Minyard 
Rex Gouldthread / Manny Martinez 
Jack Meylink / Howard Young 
Rick DeKnoop / Don Council 
Gary Hubbard / Chuck Cooper 
Wil Thomas / Ron Ruskauff 
 
Jan. 11th. 
1st.  Gary Hubbard / Chuck Cramer 
2nd.  Wil Thomas / Manny Martinez 
3rd.  Chuck Cooper / Pete Biersteker 
Attendees: 
Bill Nordstrom / Remy Giannini 
Jack Meylink / Rick DeKnoop 
Don Council / Howard Young 
Ron Ruskauff / Fred Jones 
Bill Costa / Ed Bourne 
 
Jan. 18th. 
1st.  Rick DeKnoop 
2nd. Ron Ruskauff / Roger Imsdahl 
3rd.  Al Hewitt / Wil Thomas 
Attendees: 
Ron Minyard / Howard Young 
Bill Costa / Bill Nordstrom 
Ed Bourne / Pete Biersteker 
Rex Gouldthread / Gary Hubbard 
Remy Giannini / Manny Martinez 
Chuck Cooper / Fred Jones 
 
Jan. 25th. 
1st.  Gary Hubbard / Manny Martinez 
2nd.  Al Hewitt / Bill Nordstrom 
3rd.  Pete Biersteker / Remy Giannini 
Attendees: 
Howard Young / Bill Costa 
Wil Thomas / Ron Ruskauff 
Chuck Cooper / Fred Jones 
Rex Gouldthread / Rick DeKnoop 

 
 

Shuffle Board Results  

 
Elk’s Shuffleboard - January 2017   
 

Jan 4, 1st, Sally Imsdahl/ Ellen Whitty 2nd 
Barbara Hewitt/ Linda Zuccato 3rd Maureen 
Price/ Kris Cosby.  Attendees Krissy Whitty, 
Joyce Costa, Glenda Cooper, Connie Burns, 
Janet Dadisman.  
 
Jan 11, 1st Glenda Cooper 2nd Jan Quarry/Ellen 
Whitty 3rd Kris Cosby/ Maureen Price 
Attendees: Jackie Conci, Krissy Whitty, Sally 
Imsdahl, Joyce Costa, Linda Zuccato,  
 
Jan 18 1st Krissy Whitty/Jackie Conci 2nd Ellen 
Whitty/Kris Cosby 3rd Barbara Hewitt/Linda 
Zuccato Attendees: Jan Quarry, Maureen 
Price, Joyce Costa, Sally Imsdahl, Glenda 
Cooper 
 
Jan 25 1st Elllen Whitty   2nd Glenda 
Cooper/Janet Dadisman, 3rd Joyce 
Costa/Krissy Whitty Attendees: Sally Imsdahl, 
Linda Zucato, Kris Cosby, Connie Burns, Jackie 
Conci, Maureen Price, Sally Imsdahl 
 

NEW YEARS EVE CHAIR NEEDED! 

It’s not too early to think about the New Year’s 
Eve Dinner Dance.  

No one has stepped up to chair this wonderful 
annual event.  

You choose the menu, the theme decorations 
and the music.  

Grab a friend and co-chair the committee.  
Get creative and WOW the Lodge members.   
Please contact incoming ER Rhonda Rogers if 

you are interested. 
 



 


